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Pastor Liz Frey  

September 2022  

Baptisms 

Hailey Templeton, child of Bryant and Ashley Templeton on Sunday, June 12 

Andrew Shaw, child of Andrew and Briana Shaw on Sunday, June 26 

Cecilia Grace Thur, child of Daniel and Jessica Thur on Sunday, July 10 

Brea Grace Roberts, child of Keith and Kara Roberts on Sunday, July 24  

Funerals  

Joyce Dromgold on June 29  

Betty Lou Kost on July 9  

Barbara Blust on July 13  

Wedding 

Lauren Hunt and Johnny Deininger on July 29  

 

Creative Worship – June 1 and July 27  

The staff met to discuss themes for the fall and discuss tentative Christmas Eve 

plans.   

Mutual Ministry – June 1 and July 19  

I met with the wonderful folks on my mutual ministry team in June and July to 

discuss my August sabbatical plans.  

Stewardship for All Seasons – June 2 and July 14  

Throughout June and July, I attended the first sessions of this new program the 

Give Serve Lead team is participating in. We have learned a lot from this team 

of folks.  

Synod Assembly – June 3-4  

The pastors and our voting members attended the 2022 Synod Assembly via 

Zoom.  

Camp Kirchenwald Staff Training – June 9  



Trinity member and Kirchenwald director, Zach Weiss invited me to lead and 

participate in the staff training at camp.  

Synod Candidacy Committee – June 16 and July 7 

I met with our synod’s candidacy committee to endorse two candidates for 

ministry.   

Vacation Bible School – June 20 –24 and July 26 

Another year of VBS is completed! I lead the Bible Adventures station that week. 

I also participated in one of the Pop-up VBS events in July.  

Greeter Training – July 10  

I met with existing and new greeters in July for training to prepare us for the fall.  

Missions – Quentin Bernhard visit on July 17 and July 20 

Our Missions team hosted Quentin Bernhard, our new YAGM volunteer on July 

17. The Missions team also met in July to prepare for Bread Weekend and plan 

for the fall.   

Faith Formation Summer Events – July 21  

I lead a bible study on connecting like Jesus at the Horner's.  

Summer Worship and Service Events  

These events were successful! Many thanks to the folks who volunteered at 

Christian Churches United, Pink Hands of Hope, and the Capitol Green Belt. We 

look forward to these events again next summer!  

Sabbatical  

My report from my August sabbatical is forthcoming, but to make a long story 

short: it was relaxing, fortifying, and wonderful. I was able to spend a lot of time 

with my family and read several books.  

 


